Greenview Community Unit School District #200

147 Palmer Street

Greenview, IL 62642

The regular meeting of the Board of Education of Greenview Community Unit School District No. 200 of Menard and Logan Counties, Illinois, was held Thursday October 16, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. in the Greenview District Library, within the boundaries of the District. Roll call was held with the following members present: Steve Phillips, Mike Schurman, Rex Arkebauer, James Booth and Kevin Curry.
Absent: Lenny Monroe and Kim Westervelt

Administrators present: Janice Kunz and Ryan Heavner
Visitors present, Shellie Brooks, JoLynn Duncan-Kolves, and Norm Hoffman
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Norm Hoffman addressed the Board with a presentation of the “Greenview Village Awareness Initiative.”
The Consent Agenda consisting of the minutes of the September 23, 2014 regular meeting, budget hearing, September  Imprest Fund, Treasurer’s Report, Investment Reports, Student Activity, and October bills were presented. Curry moved to accept the consent agenda. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote. 
Schurman made a motion to enter into Closed Session under 5ILCS120/2c concerning 1) Personnel Matters and 10) Matters related to individual students. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

The Board entered into closed session at 7:03 pm. The Board returned from closed session at 8:02 pm. Curry made a motion to approve the minutes of Closed Session. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Superintendent Kunz furnished reports for the following items-


Building and Grounds-



The building has clean up and straightening tasks that need to be done.
Jerry Meinders will complete his lawn mowing for the season and will do some November winter tasks before snow fall. We thank him for his dedication to the district.

The shop needs to be cleaned out so that Mr. Hilst can use that part of his classroom.

Zobrio formerly WTI is our internet management service. The service from the company has been questionable in the past. Recently we have seen improvement so that the district plans to continue the contract with them and review matters in the fall.
Regarding the Regional Basketball tournament for 2015, there are additional requirements for the District before it can host such an event. These include: ADA seating, ample parking, and a scorer’s table. There are also concerns with the wooden bleachers and the Public Address system. The district would like the opportunity to host this tournament but the issues need to be addressed before moving forward.
Transportation News-

Gary Gaut has returned, bus driver and Rick Hoffert, bus driver, is out until mid-November.
The lease for the buses will be up for renewal this summer and a proposal is included. Ben Hanewinkel a representative from Central States has explained how warranty work is to be done and how reimbursement for that work can be obtained.

Fund Finances (Revenue/Expenditures) 



Comparison of  FY2013 and FY2014 fund balances show positive progress.

The levy projection shows an increase of approximately $50,000. At this time this is only an estimate. Since we are PTELL the district can only get what is capped to be received.

Extending our debt limit to two million dollars is a process that needs to be considered for the April ballot. To get this on the ballot, the school board needs to approve a resolution at the November or December meeting so that it can be filed at the courthouse by the January 2, 2015 deadline. If approved by the voters, the additional debt limit would be available in case of a crisis. The only way to use funds via the debt limit would be for the board to approve the power to borrow and create debt.



Curriculum-

Superintendent Kunz attended the Superintendent Conference last week.  Two of the sessions attended were E-rate and Student Growth. The sessions were helpful and provided additional information. The Menard County Superintendents met with Jeff Vose of the Sangamon County ROE office. Items discussed were truancy issues, Salt Creek’s future plan and professional development.
Last month the district was notified by the State Board that Greenview CUSD #200 is part of the lowest 20% achieving schools in the state. The state used the ISAT information from 2011, 2012, and 2013 in this scoring. This means that the district must have a stronger focus on reading and math, and requires the district to incorporate Student Growth data as part of our teachers’ evaluations next fall. 
With the help of our Joint Committee ( Rusty Hilst, Natalie Holliday, Ryan Heavner, and Janice Kunz) we are figuring out what type of assessments will be approved and how we want the process to look like in our district. We do not have hard and firm guidelines to complete this. If we choose not to comply by Fall 2015- the district will lose recognition and state funding. Beginning November 1, 2014 our team has 180 days to get the district’s plan in place. The formal process will begin October 29, 2014.
Differentiation in the curriculum is when teachers offer subjects or topics that are at a student’s learning and interest level. When our children are doing exceptionally well or they need a new opportunity, Greenview teachers have pulled through. At the High School, Mrs. Brooks is offering an Independent PE class. The student has a set of expectations with projects or activities that need to be completed. A rubric has been created to make the experience objective and rigorous. In math class for the elementary, the teachers are looking closer at how to best meet the needs of the students utilizing surveys, leveled tests, and rubrics. The teachers make objective decisions and get materials that meet the students at their level and offer opportunities for additional growth.
This year, we are using Chrome Books for foreign languages with Mrs. Thompson monitoring the various classes. Mrs. Brooks has offered an independent physical education class for a student. Mr. Heavner created a set of expectations and the teachers have a rubric for giving her a grade for her input, interaction, planning and participation with the class. 
Parent Teacher Conferences will be held October 23rd and 24th.

“Viva Las Bulldog” Homecoming Days will be the week of November 10th.

Mr. Kossak would like to sell the old volleyball uniforms for $10 each and use the proceeds to purchase volleyball equipment.
The elementary K-5 will be taking a trip to the Pumpkin Farm on October 17th.

A Halloween parade will be held on October 31st
Principal Heavner reported on the following:

The golf team has done an outstanding job this year. They won the regional and have three golfers advancing to the State Tournament.
The volleyball team has been doing an outstanding job. The ladies finished third at the Morrisonville Tournament and second at the Calvary Tournament. Volleyball Senior Night is October 23rd.

The K-5 trip to Indian Creek Farmstead will be on Friday October 17th.

The elementary teachers attended the Illinois Reading Conference at the end of September. They returned with some great ideas and are going to implement some strategies through the school year.

The Halloween Parade will take place October 31st at 1:45 pm. If the weather permits K-5 students will march through town.

The PTO Carnival will be held October 24th from 6:00-8:00 pm.

The annual Veterans Day program will be held November 11th at 10:15 am.  All community members are welcome and students and staff have begun preparing for the special day.
Information Items.

Superintendent Kunz reported the estimates for the levy that will be filed and the projections for the 2014-2015 school year budget.
Superintendent Kunz gave an update on the roof project. Kevin Handy from Graham and Hyde has given Henson Robinson Roofing Co. a $4,000 change order. Henson Robinson is to be responsible for bills that were incurred from damages created by the roofing project.

Superintendent Kunz informed the Board that the School Board Election now goes through the county courthouse. Filing must be done December 15 through 22, 2014 with the election being held on April 7, 2015.
Superintendent Kunz noted that the graduation date for High School will be June 6, 2015 and Eighth Grade promotion will be June 5, 2015.

Curry made a motion to appoint Steve Phillips as delegate to III Chicago Conference. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Arkebauer made a motion to approve the hiring of Jennifer Schurman as Jr. High Cheerleading Coach. Curry seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Arkebauer made a motion to approve the graduation date of Saturday June 6, 2015 for High School graduation and the date of Friday, June 5, 2015 for Eighth Grade Promotion. Curry seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Booth made a motion to approve the Coaching Positions as presented for the 2014-2015 school year. Curry seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.
Arkebauer moved to adjourn at 9:00 p.m. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote. 
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